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• Executive Reports 

• 2011 Calendar of Events; Minutes Summary     

• Security Team 

• Messing About in Boats 

• Member’s Classified; Boat Show pics 

• Members’ Classified  

• From our Bar Manager 

• Sailing in Cuba  

• Physics 101 for Boaters 

• On the Water Front 

• Gantry; Wind and Sail; Valley Girls 
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• Cont. Charity Regatta 
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• June 2011 VYC Calendar          
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Pub. Mail Agreement No. 

40650589 

 

Return Undeliverable 

Canadian Mail to: 

Vernon Yacht Club 

7919 Okanagan Landing Road 

Vernon, BC ,V1H 1H1 

 

Vernon Yacht Club 

Do you have ideas for Tiller Topics, do you have an opinion 
you would like published? Tiller Topics gratefully accepts 
your submissions. Please drop them off at the club or e-
mail them to tiller@vernonyachtclub.com 

 Delivery Address: 

May 7 –8 Boat Show 

Competing for a $500 Wakeboard from Valley Marine!!!  
BRAVE HUH???   
(Photo by Lisa Gallie) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 7-8 Boat Show 
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Important Notice to All Members: If you access the clubhouse with your 
key card and are confronted with the alarm going off while you are in-
side, please follow this procedure:  Re-swipe your card at either entrance. 
Then call the security company and identify yourself and have them cancel 
the alarm. The phone number is posted at both entrances. If you fail to do 
this, the club can be billed up to $150.00. Your cooperation is greatly ap-
preciated. 

Vernon Yacht Club phone number   545-5518 
Vernon Yacht Club fax number  545-0388 
Please leave a message if no one is there to answer your call. 
All phone messages are followed up. 

 
Vernon Yacht Club - Email Address:  office@vernonyachtclub.com 
Vernon Yacht Club - Website:   www.vernonyachtclub.com 

 

Office hours:  Tuesday and Thursday from  8:30 am until 2:00 pm. 
Occasional changes to these hours will be posted on the office door. 

* Submissions for Tiller Topics can be sent via e-mail to: 
tiller@vernonyachtclub.com                                   

**Deadline for submissions:  the second week of each month. 

VYC - 2010—2011 Executive 
7919 Okanagan Landing Road, Vernon, BC V1H 1H1 

 

Name:               Position:                Home:      Work:          Cell: 

833-2444 
 
549-0320 
 
 
0 
308-7879 
 
859-5800 
307-7140 
540-5846 

308-6904 
550-0186 
549-0119 
558-8478 
549-0051 
503-8993 
 

558-3636 
542-2668 
549-0119 
549-4531 
545-4564 
503-8993  
 

542-6322 
 
545-8501 
 
 
0 
545-8851 
 
979-0359 
549-5056 
260-5846 

Tiller Topics’ Team to date: 
 

Hanny Kooyman      - Layout & Design 
Brad Marsh              - Proof Reading 
Cees Kooyman        - Mailing 
Terry Rudersdorfer  - Website 
Allen Dubeski           - Advertisement 
 

Regular Contributors: 

Executive members and 

many occasional writers and  

photographers. 

Commodore 
 
Vice Commodore 
 
Rear Commodore 
Staff Captain 
Fleet Captain 
 
Treasurer 
Secretary 
Past Commodore 

Director 1 Year 
Director 1 Year 
Director 1 Year 
Director 2 Year 
Director 2 Year 
Director 2 Year 

Tim Amy  
 
Mike Thomas  
 
Lawrence Johnson 
…………………...  
Bob Montguire  
 
Gary Pearson  
Terri McLennan  
Jim Caldwell  

Dean Myrfield (house & grounds) 
Dave Atkins    (By-laws) 
Dan Irvine       (Docks) 
Allen Dubeski (dir. at large) 
Jerry Spelchan  (membership) 
Craig Williams (Publicity) 

833-2444 
 
545-8501 
 
260-8003 
0 
 
 
717-5700 
549-2558 
 

549-5251 
  
549-4161 
545-9188 
  
558-1111  
 

Dave Atkins          
 
Carol Craske         
 
Lisa Gallie 
Ron Heuman  
Dave Simpson      
 
Dan Irvine 
Kerry Richardson  
Patricia  
Rudersdorfer             
Doug Stewart        

- Messing about in 
Boats 
- Valley Girls; Rac-
ing  
- Fitness/kayak 
- Security Team        
- Sailing Fleet; Sail  
ing Lessons  
-On the Water Front 
- Correspondent 
- Newcomer’s Point 
of View                                                    
- CPS News 

Bar Manager: Rick Reichelt  [phone 558-5598 (home) 309-2311 (cell)] 
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Commodore's Report 
Tim Amy 

Some of you 
are still skiing ?  
Suddenly it’s spring. 
And boating events 
are happening all 
over.   The VYC 
Boat Show was 
again brilliantly or-
ganized by Director 
Dan Irvine and his 

crew of volunteers. This was his 3rd  year organizing it 
with a few more exhibitors every year. MJ Watson 
with a small team of volunteers worked flat out to 
supply food to boat show visitors and the VYC pro-
motional volunteers sold in excess of $1,000 of club 
T shirts and signed up a few more members.  Did 
you know that the VYC Floating Boat Show was the 
first on water boat show in BC 1988, organised by 
the younger Bob Montguire? 
 
The wind gods have been busy on the lake mid May, 
giving the Wednesday evening sailing races some 
excitement with wind at 43 knots (50 mph). 
          
Rear Commodore Lawrence Johnson has managed 
the Phase II dock expansion and renewal with a 
steady hand with B and C docks open for business 
on schedule and, dare I say it, on budget. This in 
spite of  broken ribs and collar bone and managing 
his own business.  You might consider standing Law-
rence to a libation, but no slap on the shoulder 
please. 
 
Bar Manager Karen has left that position, effective 
May 1, 2011, and Rick Reichelt has been appointed 
Bar and Food Services Manager. To do this he has 
resigned as VYC Staff Captain. Rick has many years 
of experience in the food and drink services, most 
recently at the Blue Heron Pub on Okanagan  Land-
ing Rd.  Consideration is being given to a small ex-
pansion of the Club’s food services and Rick will be 
testing the waters for membership response. 

 

 
And it is the time for yacht clubs (except those south 
of the equator) to celebrate the coming summer sea-
son of boating. Sail pasts are a traditional spring time 
event for yacht clubs around the world. Some are 
spectacular, grand events involving naval personnel 
and regulation dress, with grand music to match.  
The intent is to bring together the members and to 
celebrate the reason for the Club’s existence.  
BOATING ! 
 

This year the 
VERNON YACHT CLUB COMMODORE’S SOCIAL 

and SAIL PAST is scheduled for 
SATURDAY JUNE 25    

10 am to 2 pm 
 

It will consist of a delicious brunch and opportunity to 
meet other members,  introduction of the Club’s ex-
ecutive and representatives of other yacht clubs, fol-
lowed by members showing off their vessels in a sail 
past off Paddle Wheel Park. Some members then 
adjourn to Ellison to raft up and to discuss and con-
sume all manner of things. 
 
In house musical talent will be on hand during brunch 
and bagpipers are scheduled for outdoors.  Dress 
will be neat and tidy boating attire. All members are 
encouraged to dress their boats with flags and to 
participate in the sail past. Some yacht clubs impose 
penalties for non attendance. VYC believes in posi-
tive reinforcement and so having fun and good food 
with friendly people will be your reward. 
            
So do put this Social and Sail Past on your calendar 
and consider it an opportunity to meet old friends, 
make new friends and participate in a fun and re-
laxed boating event on the water. There will be more 
detailed information coming to you soon. 
 

Tim 

 
of View                                                    
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B" Dock and he has expended many of his own man-
hours with this huge task. We couldn't do it without 
their help. On behalf of the Club, Lawrence, our sin-
cere thanks  and we all hope you have a full and 
speedy recovery. 

Finally 

We will be requesting participation from our mem-
bers in a Long Term Planning session this June. 
These sessions are an annual event and they are 
extremely important to the future of our club because 
all of you will have an opportunity to provide guid-
ance for your executive and help us with our deci-
sions.  The date will be announced by a general 
email and also on our Club bulletin board. We want 
your input. Please attend. 

Mike 

 

Moving On 

I regret to inform our 
members that on 
Friday May 13, we 
accepted the resig-
nation of our friend 
and Office Manager, 
Rachael Moroz 

Galylard. Rachael has decided to embark on a new 
career in the real estate industry and will be leaving 
us effective June 23, 2011. Rachael was an impor-
tant asset to our club and I am sure we will all miss 
her bubbly personality as well as her effectiveness 
on the job. Please join your Executive as we wish her 
all the best as she embarks on her new career. 

On another note 

Our Rear Commodore, Lawrence Johnson, has been 
injured in a motor vehicle accident and he will be 
missing from the Club while he recuperates. For 
those of you who are unaware, Lawrence and some 
of our other member/volunteers have  been ex-
tremely instrumental with the concrete up-grade on  

 

 

Vice Commodore's Report 
Mike Thomas 

 

B 
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The expansion 
is now complete 
and all slips are 
ready for use.  

Some members are 
not in their as-
signed slips so we 
ask that you move 
to your own moor-
age as soon as 
possible.   

The assigning of moorage was much more difficult 
this year.  The addition of more docks and a very 
long wait list proved to be quite a challenge.  I did 
however have some excellent help from the following 
members:  I thank Roger Price for working with me  

A big thank-
you to all who 
contributed volun-
teer time to the 
work on the expan-
sion especially Ed 
and his group of 
plumbers who in-
stalled the water 
lines. Also a big 
thank-you to all of 
you who helped at 
the Spring clean-
up, it was the best 

turn out to date and shows the commitment of the 
members and club spirit.  

 

Fleet Captain’s Report 
Bob Montguire 

 

for many hours assigning moorage, also numbering 
slips and adding a number of cleats so that the fin-
gers could be used for moorage. Gerald Gustafson 
for helping install numbers on the dock. Henry Just 
for donating all the metal for the numbers and Vic 
Romaszewski for drilling the holes so we could put 
the numbers in place.   

It is so great to belong to a club that, when a job 
looks overwhelming, so many people volunteer their 
help. A job can change from being tiring for one 
member to a fun project, when a group of volunteers 
get involved. Volunteering is also a great way to 
meet and get to know your fellow members.  Try it, 
you may like it. 
 
 

Bob  

As you all perhaps already know, the dock expansion 
has been completed for the most part with the excep-
tion of a few cleats; if you need more cleats on your 
slip please contact the office and we will do our best 
to make some more available. 

Also another great turn out at the boat show, thanks 
to everyone who helped with that as well. 

See you all a the Rib-off, have a great summer and 
good sailing! 

Lawrence 

 

Rear Commodore’s  Report 
Lawrence Johnson 
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2011 Calendar of Events 
   for           

Okanagan Lake Yacht Clubs 

JUNE 

 3 – 5 

4 & 5 

11 & 12 

17 - 19 

18 

24 

25 

   
JULY 

 1 

2 

8 – 10 

            15 – 17 

22 – 24 

30 

 
AUG 

 5 – 7 

13 

13 – 14 

19 – 21 

20 

27 

  
SEPT 

 10 

10 

16 – 18 

17 

24 
 
OCT 

2 

15 

29 

29 

30 

31 

  
NOV 

28 

  
DEC 

31 

  
Year Round 

DATE                                    YC                                  EVENT 

  
United Way Regatta 

Commodore's Ball & Sail Past 
Commodore’s Ball & Sail Past 
Grass Roots Regatta 

Boat for Hope 

Lobster Fest 
Commodore’s Social & Sail Past 
  
   
Westside Daze Open House 

Dock Party 

Giants Head Regatta – “Agar Lake Camp Charity” 
Invasion weekend – Poker Run 

Invasion weekend 

Members BBQ (all clubs invited) 
  
  
Invasion weekend - Ball Tournament 
Rib'n N Blues 

Commodore's Cup Regatta 

Invasion weekend 

Women’s Regatta 

Commodore's Banquet (no sail past) 
 

 

Pig Roast 
Grand Prix Regatta 

All Club Regatta - End to End  - call SYC for more info 

Golf Tournament 
CNIB Fishing Derby 
 
 
Sunday – “Steak & Rib Night” ends 

Lift out 
Halloween Party 

Halloween Party 

Sail Fleet “Race Night” ends 

Halloween Party 

 
 
AGM 

 
 
New Years Eve Party 

  
Friday Night Steak Dinners 

 

VYC 

SYC 

KYC 

PYTC 

KYC 

WKYC 
VYC 

 

 

WKYC 

SYC 

SYC  
WKYC 

VYC 

PYC 

  
  
SYC 

WKYC 

KYC 

KYC 

VYC 

PYC 

  
  
VYC 

PYTC 

SYC 

WKYC 

KYC 
 
 
SYC 

SYC 

SYC 

VYC 

SYC 

KYC 

 
 
VYC 

 
 
VYC 

  
VYC 
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Full executive meeting minutes are available in the office. 

• WIFI will be free to all members within the VYC 

moorage and clubhouse areas.  A pass code will 

be sent out. 

 

• Commodore’s Social and sail past is set for 

June 25th. 

 

• Please don’t forget to sign your tab at the bar be-

fore you leave if using your Yacht Club bucks. 

 

• More arm chairs ordered and will be here mid 

June. 

 

• Pre-fab wall panels will be put up to cover the 

concrete blocks in the clubhouse.                                                                                                                                    
 

• We have a new Bar Manager- Rick Reichelt! 

 

• Looking at offering full meals in the clubhouse 

throughout the summer. Stay tuned and watch 

Tiller Topics for announcement. 

• Looking at renovating the bar area. 

 

• (10) new full time members and (5) new Assoc. 

members(since April and May meeting)!!! 

 

• Check out video on Sunfm’s April Lyn’s Adven-

tures.  She is sailing a 44’ ketch at VYC. 

 

• We have Osprey!  Will look at getting film from 

the roof. 

 

• Roof is being done right now. 

 

• We have 15 permanent 20ft slips available. 

Teri 

    

Vernon Yacht Club Minutes Summary 
May 9th, 2011 By Teri McLennan, secretary 

 

Craig Williams 

250-558-1111 
www. dominionsolutions.ca 

Dominion Lending Centres 

Solutions  

Mortgage Solutions 

• Equity Loans 

• Self-Employed Program 

• Best Rates 

• Home Reno’s 

• Debt Consultation 

Do what you want to do …. 

We’ll take care of the rest! 
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June Bugs:  Keep 
away Thugs 

 

The staff at Qwik Change Oil and Lube would like to invite yacht club members 

to take advantage of special discount on all our services. See us for your next oil 

change, transmission service, fuel service, or radiator flush. 

Qwik Change Oil & Lube  

3706  27th Street, Vernon   Ph. 545-0311 

 
 

it has been a slow beginning to the 
2011 boating season.   Also, 
slowly the hockey season winds 
down,  only 90 days to training 
camp….  The Vipers did us proud, 
and our City Fathers bestowed the 
highest honour on the owner, Dun-
can Wray, congratulations….   In 
that theme, congratulations to the 
Marina upgrade group spear-
headed by the energetic and dedi-
cated Dan Irvine.   ‘B’ Dock looks 
great, the Fleet Captain is happy, 
waitlist members are happy,  the 
Club is perculating along, well 
done to all.   The Boat Show went 
off without a hitch save for some 
seasonal weather.  And, the secu-
rity shifts read without significant 
occurrences.    

During the month of May we set a 
record for shift coverage with 42 
shifts amounting to 126 hours of 
vigilance.   
 
 In addition to the Security Team, 
seems as though every VYC 
member is making a contribution 
towards ensuring our Clubhouse, 
Marina, and member’s property 
are kept safe and secure. Now 
that is a good thing.  Only do not 
become complacent!   If we let 
down our guard we will be brought 
to a new awakening by the every 
ready ‘thugs’ out there ready to do 
bad things to our Club environ-
ment.   Stay vigilant!  Enjoy the 
oncoming good weather, summer 
boating is here! 
 

Ron 

Weatherwise,  

 

 
For all interested  
Businesses  

Paid Advertisement 
in Tiller Topics 

 

Price per month: 
$60 for a full page ad  
$20 for 1/3 of a page 

 
$50 for a special web link  

 

Send your info to 
 

tiller@vernonyachtclub.com  
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month I was talking about 

reading the weather when 

out on the water, and that is a good 

skill to develop, but even the experts 

can get caught out on occasion and 

then it becomes a case for survival 

skills.  What works for you will de-

pend upon several variables, such as 

the kind of boat you are in, how far 

from a sheltered shore or shore of any 

kind, how many people are in the boat 

and their temperaments.  What kind of 

weather emergency is it?  Is it wind or 

waves, rain or thunder storm etc? 
 

Some precautions can be taken before 

leaving the dock.  Don't overload the 

boat!!  It sounds obvious, but do you 

know how many passengers are ap-

proved by Canada Coast guard?  Have 

you looked at the approval plate 

lately,  are you prepared to leave one 

or two of your friends ashore if you 

are over the approved capacity?  All 

passengers are required to have seats 

in smaller boats, so no sitting on the 

foredeck, etc.  Larger sailboats with 

ballast keels and thus more stability,   

patient, it is better to get ashore some-

where rather than sink heading 

“home” 
 

Sailing boats have somewhat different 

problems.  The wind is their engine, 

but too much of it can turn the boat on 

its side and capsize it.  Most sailboats 

will ride the waves well, their hull 

shape is built to do that, so wind is the 

main danger.  If you think you are 

being over powered, shorten sail 

NOW,  don't wait to see if it will get 

stronger.  You don't want to fight the 

boat when its getting out of control.  

You should know how to “reef” the 

sails and have the gear set up ready to 

go, its no good trying to figure it out 

in the middle of the storm.  If you are 

going to use only one sail, use the 

main, the jib alone can more easily 

get you into trouble in high winds.  

Wear your PFD on deck. 
 

High winds may well be exciting 

when out on the water, but they can 

also be very dangerous as well.  Not 

many boating accidents happen in 

calm weather.  Be prepared, learn 

how to watch the weather. Learn how 

to control your boat in bad weather, 

be prepared and don't just say “Well  

that would never happen to me.”  It 

does happen to some people every 

year, make sure you're not one of 

them.  
Dave 

are not so restricted about the accom-

modation for passengers, and it is of-

ten required to go on deck to manage 

sails. 
 

On the Lake the most common prob-

lem is wind and with few exceptions, 

such as micro-bursts, which are rare, 

there are warning signs that the wind 

will change or increase.  Watching the 

scenery and other boaters is fine but 

you also need to watch the sky and 

the shore lines for weather indicators.  

Wind will bring waves and maybe 

rain.  Waves on Okanagan Lake can-

not get very big because of the size of 

the Lake and the short distances in-

volved, however if you are out in a 

small boat the waves will look much 

bigger than they do from shore.  

Smaller boats such as run-abouts 

should slow down and try to head into 

the waves.  Planing speeds into waves 

might be a thrill but it can damage the 

boat and also the wave can push you 

sideways so that you are traveling 

parallel to the waves at high speed, a 

very dangerous and unstable position 

to be in.  It is not safe to run down 

wind in breaking waves as you run the 

risk of being “pooped”, that is when 

waves break over the stern and with 

outboard powered boats particularly, 

that can result in swamping the vessel. 

You may think that following this  

advice will not get you home, but 

somewhere else along the shore; be   

 

Messing About Messing About Messing About Messing About     
in Boatsin Boatsin Boatsin Boats    

by 

Dave Atkins 

Last 



 

Page 10 

 

Janice and Sonja checking out VYC Apparel 

Members Classified AdsMembers Classified AdsMembers Classified AdsMembers Classified Ads     

Free Classified Ads   
 

 
Vernon BC Strand Lakeside Resort 

on OK Lake 

 
Top floor, great views, beach 

1 bedroom condo, fully furnished, high speed 
internet, tv,      barbecue, hot tub, seasonal pool, 

underground parking, boat mooring 
 

Enjoy the Okanagan, ski Silver Star, wine tours 
Weekly, monthly, reasonable, stay in the best 

 
Owners: 403-253-9622 
 403-891-1414 
 403-542-9622 

 

Adventure Bay Condo  

on Lake Okanagan 
 

Bachelor Condo—newly decorated, right on the 

beach, fully furnished, complete with tv, bedding, 

dishes etc.  

Move right in and enjoy living on the water. 

 

Weekly—10 month lease starting Sept 1st, 2010 

 

Owners: 403-253-9622 

 403-891-1414 

 403-542-9622 

 

FOR RENT 

Furnished studio condo at Silver Star.     
Rent weekly or monthly,                          

June 1st-November 30th., 2011.              
Rent is $650.00/mth. incl utilities.                                                   

N/S,N/P.  

Phone Jan at 250 542-7084                         
or email jan.s@shaw.ca 

Gerald at the concession 

stand. 

VYC Sailing Lessons anyone? 

Don, Carol, Dave 

May 7-8 Boat Show 

Dan taking Boat Show visitors out for a sail. 

Threatening 

clouds all 

through the 

Boat Show 

weekend. 

Photo’s Hanny Kooyman 

Lots of interest for the smaller 

boats—nifty kayaks with sail etc. 
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Members Classified AdsMembers Classified AdsMembers Classified AdsMembers Classified Ads    - Free Classified Ads .  
Drop your ad off at the club or e-mail to tiller@vernonyachtclub.com 

Ads will be posted for the duration of four months.  (Inform the editor if you would like to renew.)  

 

Wanted 
Looking for a used main sail  

for small boat (21 foot). 
(Shredded my old one during  

storm last year) 
 

Approximate dimensions:  

255 inches (mast) by  

105 inches (boom). 
 

Contact Mark Olsen: 

Email: markolsn@telus.net 

Phone: 250-558-1153 

Cell: 250-308-8360 

 
For Sale 

 

26 foot ZETA Command Bridge - “ Amerok” 
 

Twin V6, Volvo Legs, Full Galley, Head, FR, HW, Stove with Oven, 
Huge V Berth, 4 HP OB 

 

Includes 8’9 Inflatable on Weaver Davits 
 

Great Family Boat 
 

Price: $17,500.00 
Health Reasons Force Sale 

 
Call Dave @ 250 309-0032 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 
 

 

1975 U.S.25 sailboat 
 

Well kept 25' sail boat 
9.9 Merc kicker 
Trailer available 

Possible moorage. 
 

$12,500.00 
Slip D43 

 
Call 308-9177 

Wanted 
 

We are looking to rent a sailboat cradle for NEXT FALL/WINTER.   

We have a 27 foot keel-boat and we need to work on her underside.  As boats 

go back in the water, maybe we can secure a lift for next year??? 
 

Glenn Gallie 

250-308-2088 

 
Wanted  

Trailer for 14’ aluminum fishing boat. 
 

Please phone Dale  
at 250 545-1441 and leave a message. 

 
Thanks, Dale. 

Reduced 

Rent is $650.00/mth. incl utilities.                                                   
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We are still moving ahead with 
improvements to the club house. 
These changes will make the pub 
a more comfortable place to come 
to. 

The boat show was a great suc-
cess despite a little rain and I 
would like to thank MJ and all the 
volunteers who helped out in the 
concession. 

Rib Off tickets are selling fast so 
get yours now. 

That's all for now, see you  in  the 
Gang Plank Pub soon, Rick 

 
Hello to all of the membership 
and a special hello to all of our 
new members. I had a chance to 
meet some of you at the boat 
show and look forward to meeting 
you all. 

           summer hours  
(start on Tuesday May 10th.) 

  Open: Tuesday, 
             Wednesday and  
             Thursday from 4 - 10pm 
             Friday              4 - 11pm, 
             Saturday        12 -10pm  
             Sunday from  12 -  6pm. 
 
We will also be starting to serve food 
on Saturday and Sunday starting May  

21st. (More details on the menu to 
follow) 

It is important that we get the sup-
port from our membership for this 
food service; it will only continue if 
we get the support.  

 

From our Bar Manager  
                    Rick Reichelt 
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III 

plantations, to reduce  
reliance on imported food; we vis-

ited one of these, now a tourist des-

tination, and climbed a 120ft. “slave 

observation tower”.    

 

Elsewhere half a million govern-

ment employees are being laid off, 

and being allowed to open small 

businesses.  A large Venezuelan oil 

refinery is under construction. 

 

We found the people 

very friendly, the streets 

safe and tourist dollars 

most welcome (as long 

as they are not US cur-

rency!).  I would recom-

mend a visit before 

McDonald’s gets there 

…. Perhaps in Obama’s 

second term? 

 
David Jones 

 in November, VYC 

received a message 

from the Hemingway Yacht Club 

in Cuba, welcoming visits from 

our members. 

 

While I was in Cuba in December, 

I visited that Club, on the outskirts 

of Havana.  I met the Commodore 

(who is also President of the Group 

that owns most of the marinas in 

Cuba).  With my son Adam inter-

preting I heard the story of the 

Club history, dating from 1884, and 

its current unique status as a private 

venture.  I came away with a Club 

burgee, and a draft reciprocal mem-

bership agreement which our execu-

tive has since completed. 

 

Our stay in Cuba was mostly in pri-

vate homes, and we heard uncensored 

reports of life in the Island.  We trav-

elled by bus and visited the infamous 

Bay of Pigs, site of Kennedy’s disas-

trous attempt at invasion; it now 

houses an unimpressive museum.   

The only shell frag-

ments we found on 

the beach were of 

mollusk origin. 

 

Now that Fidel Castro 

has stepped down as 

President, his brother Raoul ( a for-

mer soldier) is taking the first tenta-

tive steps towards a market economy.  

People are being encouraged to leave 

the cities and return to farm the aban-

doned sugar  

SAILING IN CUBA 

Back 
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I 

Hi all,  I hope you have all had a 

wonderful winter.  For me it has been 

a busy and enjoyable winter. All 

through it I kept trying to come up 

with a new Tiller article. Well would-

n't you know it, just the other day an 

incident presented itself that I just 

had to write about. 

 

Even though Spring is taking its time 

to come around the corner, we de-

cided it was time to launch our boat 

at Paddlewheel Park and proceed 

over to our new slip. As I had man-

aged quite nicely to get Wind Dancer 

into slips last year in all kinds of 

weather both single handed and with 

crew, I had no worries about doing it 

again. So what was different, other 

then six months later, a beautiful 

sunny day and a nice breeze to help 

push me in place. Well ... from past 

experience, my bow ( nose) seems to 

always swing out once I enter a slip. 

So today, with a new crew member, 

my daughter Nadiene, I requested her 

to just keep the nose from pulling   

especially one that’s just been freshly 

cleaned and painted, means I stayed 

in one place and boat went out from 

underneath me.  So to put it simply, it 

isn’t a matter of distance, it’s a mater 

that you will push the boat out from 

under you and inevitably get wet. 

 

My fall was graceful and I wasn’t 

hurt except for my pride which plum-

meted way down.  And with a help-

ing hand from an alert club member 

(Thank You so very Much) this 

drowned rat managed to finally get 

onto the finger intact except for her 

dignity (sigh).  As for feeling secure 

in things like sailing and docking , 

well, I guess I still have a lot to learn, 

especially when it comes to physics.  

Not to mention the saying “pride 

comes before a fall”. 

 

Terry is jealous that I went swimming 

before he did, I’ll be glad to hand that 

honour over to him again next year. 

I have always been a person that 

needs to know the how and why of 

things, I learned this one the fun way. 

 

Now, hopefully, everyone else knows 

why we should never “jump for the 

dock”. 

 
Patricia (dripping) R 

away from the dock and I would do 

the rest. After all, I’ve done it all by 

myself last year with no issues. So off 

she hopped and proceeded up front to 

grab the nose, well that was my first 

mistake not to tell her to stay near the 

centre of the boat.  Now at this point I 

should say that I have never been 

very good at science especially phys-

ics, so Rule #1 came into play – for 

every action there is an equal and 

opposite reaction. As  my daughter 

was pulling the nose in, the aft (rear 

end) started to swing away from the 

dock. Well, hey! it was only 2 feet 

away from the finger, so I will just 

step off and tie up. Yes! Yes! I know 

every single article I have ever read 

always says don't jump for the 

dock!!! Well, I wasn't jumping, at 

least not at first. It was, at that point, 

just a slightly over sized step. Warn-

ing!!! MORE PHYSICS!!! … Rule 

#2 – a body at rest (not in motion) 

stays at rest especially if the what 

ever is under it has little to no fric-

tion. Attempting to step off the boat 

just pushes the boat in the opposite 

direction.  So here I was looking at 

this finger only 2 feet away,  then ... 

2.1 feet, THEN ...... 2.2 FEET … 

HEY!!! … if I was going to make it 

at all, my mind said,  I had better 

jump off! AND NOW!!!  OFF is 

Right!!! … SPLASH!!! …The lack 

of friction between the boat and water   

 

NEWCOMER’s 

view 

by  

Patricia Rudersdorfer 

Physics 101 for Boaters 
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On the Water Front                                        

by Dan Irvin 

Well folks,  
boat show number 22 at VYC has 
come and gone and I want to ex-
tend a heartfelt thanks to every-
one who helped make it a pleas-
ure to run. Maybe the various de-
partment heads were just sparing 
me but it seemed that things went 
like clockwork. So much so in fact 
that I am going to suggest to VYC 
executive that they appoint some-
one to head up a weather commit-
tee next year.  If that committee 
can do as good a job as everyone 
on the team did this year then that 
part of the puzzle will get solved 
as well  and we’ll need a booth 
selling sunscreen.  
 
So thanks Rob Ladan for keeping 
those unruly bus drivers in line, 
thanks MJ and the concession 
crew for doing such a fine job of 
what is no doubt the hardest part 
of the show, thanks Pam St Pierre 
for running once again a very suc-
cessful VYC booth with a very 
well chosen apparel line, thanks 
to Craig Williams, our newest di-
rector, who headed up publicity  

The high tech WETO sail trimaran ghosts 

back to the show with a happy customer. 

YES he did try it and buy it. 

(photo’s by Dan Irvin) 

and advertising, thanks 
Ron Hueman for keep-
ing  the security staff organized 
and scheduled. And thanks to 
everyone else I haven’t named 
here who did everything from flip 
burgers to  take people out for 
sailboat rides. Much appreciated.  
 
If many of the names in the para-

graph above look familiar it is be-

cause they are the same people I 

thanked after last years boat 

show. While continuity may be 

important in organizing successful 

events, injecting fresh ideas and 

new concepts is vital as well. Boat 

Show 22 is the last one I will head 

up, at least for the foreseeable 

future, and I am sure that some of 

the department heads who have 

been involved for multiple years 

would appreciate some one new 

taking the helm in their roles as 

well. Please think about how you 

can take an active role in planning 

and implementing VYC Boat and 

Leisure Show 23. 

Dan 

VYC 2011 Boat and Leisure Show 

A wide variety of paddle, sail, or peddle 

powered kayaks was available at the 

boat show. 
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Rob Ladan, Dave Horsham and Dave 

Simpson secure the new dock extension 

at the refurbished mast gantry. 
Photo by Dan Irvin 

New dock extension at the 

refurbished mast gantry. 

Spring cleaning is done, the garden planted. Now it is time 
for fun in the sun. The Valley Girls are back in training for 
the Okanagan Women's Keelboat Regatta which will be 
held at Vernon Yacht Club on August 19 - 21. We have a 
total of seven women skippers and over 30 women partici-
pating.  Let's keep the trophies in Vernon!! 

We started our shakedown 
series on May 4th and so far, 
the winds have been light 
and squirrelly. Good practice 
for the light, finicky winds of 
an Okanagan summer. 

 If you are interested in join-
ing us, call Carol at 250 542-
5644. 

Carol 

WE'RE 
BACK!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Due to a lack of registrants for this course, we have canceled 
'Wind and Sail' for 2011. 
 

Dave Simpson 

'Wind and Sail'  2011 
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Cell-250-306-0505 

 

off-250-545-5371 

fax-250-542-3381 

1-800-434-9122 
hollycolovos@royallepage.ca 

 <http://www.hollycolovos.com/>    

 
For exceptional real estate service 

with commitment to all your  
concerns, contact  

pers pay a minimum cost of 
$200 to enter their boat, them-
selves and up to three crew but, 
it is also then incumbent for ALL 
crew concerned to raise as 
many pledges and donations for 
the local office of the United 
Way with all proceeds raised 
from whichever community be-
ing distributed back into that 
community in which it was 
raised. 
 
One fact I learned recently that 
blew me away is that the Vernon 
Yacht Club’s annual Charity Re-
gatta has been the largest single 
fund raiser for the local chapter 
of the United Way with more 
than $275,000 raised over the 
past 9 years, truly an astonish-
ing accomplishment!  Last year 
almost $23,000 was raised by 
the 32 boats that participated in 
the Regatta, which works out to 
more than $700 per boat.      

The date for our 10th annual 
Charity Regatta for the United 
Way is quickly approaching 

(June 3rd, 4th & 5th
) and 

though I had hoped to be further 
along with getting exposure for 
this critical event it just hasn’t 
happened till now.  The Charity 
Regatta is an incredible opportu-
nity for ALL members of our 
Club to demonstrate to the 
whole of the community that we 
care deeply about the commu-
nity in which we live and the well 
being of those less fortunate, 
that we are not the private, ex-
clusive Club that some of the 
public seem to see us as.  
 
For those not familiar with this 
event, the Regatta was started 
10 years ago by Dave Ellis, one 
of our very avid sailors, where 
sailboats from all Clubs on the 
lake are invited to participate in 
our Charity Regatta. The Skip-  

Cont. page 19 

“Great things are not done by impulse, but by a series of small things 
brought together.” – Vincent van Gogh 

Our 10th Annual  

Charity Regatta 

for the United Way 
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CERTIFIED MARINE MECHANIC 
 

WORK GUARANTEED; PARTS, SERVICE 

SUMMERIZING SPECIAL, LOWEST RATE IN OKANAGAN 
 

250 275 1331 

CELL 250 309 9454 

IV 
 

With the average boat having a 
total of 4 crew including the skip-
per; if each crew member from 
each boat raised an average do-
nation of just $20 from only 10 
people they know, we could raise 
an easy $24,000 and even more if 
ALL Club Members become in-
volved and raised an average do-
nation of $20 from 10 people they 
each know – think of the possibili-
ties!!!  The top three fundraising 
boats from last year alone raised a 
total of almost $12,000: Butler 
(Dave Ellis) $5,700; Valuta (Bill 
Crum) $4,700; and Airborne II 
(Rob Laden) $1,415! 
 
So whether you are a power-
boater, a sail-boater, a Skipper or 
a crew member or a volunteer at 
the Regatta or a regular or associ-
ate Member with no involvement 
whatsoever in this event, it falls 
upon each of us to make a con-
centrated individual effort to have 
a positive, collective impact and 
together accomplish a truly nota-
ble and Great thing for a very 
worthwhile cause, raising funds for 
the United Way of the North 
Okanagan Columbia/Shuswap 
and the people they assist in our 
local communities. 
  

From page 18 

The United Way is celebrating its 
50th year this year and what a trib-
ute it would be to mark this mile-
stone if we would just all pull to-
gether and raise $50,000 – that 
would only require each of our 330 
members to obtain $20 donations 
from only 8 people each!!!   

So get involved, get excited and 
sponsor a boat and a Skipper, 
whether you know a sailor or not 
(I’ve attached a summary of the 
race results from last year’s Char-
ity Regatta), then put their name 
and the name of their boat on the 
attached pledge form then come 
down to the Club during the races 
and cheer your boat and crew on 
or, just raise money for the Charity 
Regatta on behalf of the local 
chapter of the United Way without 
choosing a boat – either way just 
do it – it’s a win-win for both our 
community and our Club!!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you have any questions or if re-
quire more information I encour-
age you to contact either Dave 
Simpson, Chair of this year’s 
Charity Regatta (250-542-0053) or 
me at 250-503-8993 and remem-
ber to check out the website at 
www.okregatta.com where you 
can refer your potential donors as 
well. 
 
Sincerely, 
Craig Williams 
Director, Publicity & Marketing 
Vernon Yacht Club 

_/) 

Photo’s United Way Regatta 2010 
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FREAKY FRIDAY OR WACKY WEDNESDAY?!!!!! 

Now here is a rules question for the 

racers: 
Two boats are approaching the finish 

line (at the committee boat end) on 

close hauled starboard tack. The boat 

closest to the committee boat is call-

ing for room to tack. Does he break a 

rule? 

 

Since the anchored race committee 

boat is a mark that Red is fetching, 

Green cannot hail for room to tack 

without breaking Rule 20.3.   

Rule 20.3 "When Not to Hail" says, 

"A boat shall not hail unless safety 

requires her to make a substantial 

course change to avoid the obstruc-

tion. Also, she shall not hail if the 

obstruction is a mark that the 
hailed boat is fetching." 

 

Carol 

Wednesday night racing 
started on April 27 with a total of 21 

boats registered.  The wind Gods 

were playing with us and gave us 

light breezes for April 27th and May 

4.  Last night, May 11th, it looked like 

a three-peat with light winds.  In fact 

the winds were so light that the com-

mittee boat decided to shorten the 

second race and hurried down to C 

mark to greet the fleet.  But Mother 

Nature thought she would have a lit-

tle fun with us lowly sailors.  Luckily 

most of the boats had finished the 

race and had already gotten their sails 

down and were heading to dock when 

a wind which was clocked at the 

VYC weather station as gusting to  

82 KPH hit the boats that were trying 

to make it home. Helter Skelter!  

Boats not safely moored fought rag-

ing waves, reluctant motors and re-

lentless winds.  By the end of the 

evening all boats were safely moored 

within the marina but not necessarily 

in the correct slips and the clubhouse 

was abuzz with adrenaline and skip-

pers comparing their stories:                  

 

• One skipper said, “I don’t know 

how many 360’s I did inside the 

marina before I finally docked.” 

• Another boat glanced off the 

breakwater trying to avoid a spin-

ning boat. 

• Another boat had to remain under 

sail power while the skipper tried 

to get his flooded (pun intended) 

motor going. Luckily no damage 

done to the sails. 

• The last boat in had been rac-

ing when caught by the wind 

and saw water spouts down 

the lake. 

• A new sailor hugged me and 

declared, “I‘m alive!” 

• One skipper hurt his hand on 

a line while docking so was 

nursing his hand in ice in the 

clubhouse. 

• One skipper forgot to turn off 

his motor and it was found 

running two hours later ( His 

name shall remain nameless) 

• The race results had to be 

dried out on the notice board 

as they were soaked by the 

spray of the waves while the 

committee crash boat had to 

be bailed of at least one foot 

of water. 

As I was on the third to last boat to 

dock under these trying circum-

stances, I have to say a big thank-you 

to all the sailors who remained on the 

dock to assist the boats to land safely.  

It is this camaraderie that makes rac-

ing fun! I wonder how our fine 

feather friends on the pole made out?! 

 

We now officially have a White Sail 

Fleet. In fact, two new racers in this 

fleet had joined us last night to join in 

the fun – it was fun, wasn’t it?  Want 

to join us? We race every Wednesday 

at 6:15 pm.  Call Carol at 250 542-

5644. Rumors have it that a cruising 

fleet might be formed for Sunday 

sailing. I will keep you posted. 

  

R
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It will consist of a delicious brunch and opportunity to meet other members   
introduction of the Club’s executive and representatives of other yacht clubs,  

followed by members showing off their vessels in a sail past off Paddle Wheel Park.  
 

 
In house musical talent will be on hand during brunch and bagpipers are scheduled for outdoors.   

 
Dress will be neat and tidy boating attire.  

 
All members are encouraged  

to dress their boats with flags and to participate in the sail past. 
  

SATURDAY JUNE 25    

10 am to 2 pm 

VERNON YACHT CLUB  

COMMODORE’S SOCIAL 
 and  

SAIL PAST 
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Want to find out more about the Power Squadron and its courses?  Check us out 

on our web-sites: Vernon Power & Sail Squadron  www.cpsvernon.ca 

 Canadian Power & Sail Squadrons www.cpsboat.ca 

See Us on the Web! 

Coming Events: 
• WCID AGM and Con-

ference in Vernon 
May 27 - 29 

• VHF Radio Course  -  

June 14 & 18, 2011.              
Register on-line now! 

For more information, and to pre-register for courses, please call Simo 

Korpisto at 250-542-5525.  Register on-line www.cpsboat.ca or 

www.cpsvernon.ca. 

 

Vernon Power & Sail Squadron - our 50th Anniversary ! 

June, 2011 

CPS News 

Your Lifejacket ... 

It only works if 
you wear it ! 

CPS Course Lineup 

The Maritime Radio Course  The course leads to the VHF 
Marine Radio Operators certification, the ROC(M), which is le-
gally required to operate a VHF Radio on the water.  The 
course will be offered again commencing the evening of June 
14 and continuing all day Saturday, June 18, 2011.  Register 
on-line or phone! 

Didja’ know ? 

The Boating Course  This is consistently our most popular 
course.  The Boating Course will be offered in the Fall of 2011, 
commencing in approximately mid-September.  Course dura-
tion is 13 weeks.  For more information or to pre-register, go 
on-line or phone Simo at 250-542-5525. 

Vernon Squadron’s 50th Anniversary ! 

The Vernon Squadron of CPS is celebrating its 50th Anniversary this year!  As 
part of our celebrations, Vernon is hosting the Western Canada Inland District 
AGM and Conference May 27 through 29, 2011.  We have tickets available for 
the Saturday evening banquet and birthday bash!  Please call Joyce at (250) 
549-5117 to get yours.  Come out and help us celebrate! 
  Many thanks to long-time CPS Members John Fleming, Dave Atkins and Jane 
Nielsen for their continuing support.  And thanks to our partner, VYC, for your 
support! 

The water in our lakes 
is still extremely cold.  
Be extra careful when 
getting in or out of 
your boat, or when 
walking on the docks. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

2 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Dart Night 

6-8 PM 

3 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—23:00 

Friday Night                                                  

Dinner 

4 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—20:00 

5 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—18:00 

 

United Way 
Regatta 

6  

 

7 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Valley Girls 

6:30 PM 

8 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

9 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Dart Night 

6-8 PM 

 

10 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—23:00 

Friday Night 

Dinner 

11 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—20:00 

 

12 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—18:00 

13 

VYC Execu-

tive Meeting 

18:30 

 

14 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Valley Girls 

6:30 PM 

15 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

16 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Dart Night 

6-8 PM 

 

17 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—23:00 

Friday Night 

Dinner 

18 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—20:00 

 

19 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—18:00 

20 

 

21 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Valley Girls 

6:30 PM 

22 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

23 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Dart Night 

6-8 PM 

24 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—23:00 

Friday Night 

Dinner 

25 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—20:00 

Commodore’s 

Social and Sail 

Past 

26 

Lounge Hrs 

12:00—18:00 

 

 

27 

 

28 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Valley Girls 

6:30 PM 

29 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

30 

Lounge Hrs 

16:00—20:00 

Dart Night 

6-8 PM 

  

June 2011 

United Way Regatta 

July 22-24 VYC Invasion Weekend 


